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Congratulations to the Class of 2017! 
 

On June 7th, the eighth graders became the newest alumni of 
Saint Michael School.   We wish all of them good luck in high 

school and beyond! 
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On 63 Liberty Street 

SMS holds memorial service for Madame Morton 
By John Cunningham 

On March 16, Madame Morton passed away. She was the 
French teacher at the school for almost twenty years and was 
always beloved by her students. A beautiful memorial service was 
held on June 1 dedicated in loving memory of Madame. June 1 
was Madame’s birthday and the weather could not have been any 
better. The memorial service consisted of tributes from all the 
classes. Grades 3 and 4 read poems, grade 5 sang ‘Amazing 
Grace’, students from grades 6 and 7 shared fond memories they 
had of Madame, grade 2 read an acrostic poem they wrote about 
Madame, grade 1 sang a French song they had been taught by 
Madame, and grade 8 led the ceremony.  

A tree was planted in memory of Madame. A birdbath was 
also planted in the front of the school, because Madame loved 
birds. Members of Madame’s family including her husband and 
daughter were in attendance at the ceremony. Students’ parents, 
school alumni, and past teachers were also at the ceremony. This 
was a wonderfully fitting tribute to a beloved teacher who will be 
dearly missed and not forgotten.  

  
 

 

 

2nd Grade holds up their acrostic poem which reads ‘We     Madame 
Morton’ 

4th Grade reads a poem, led by Maddie Rea 
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Spring Poetry    Grades K-2 Winners 

                

My family went to the beach to get 
some air, 

My sister called me to play with 
her over there. 

She needed help to make a castle 
of sand, 

So I grabbed my shovel and 
quickly ran. 

We sat by the waves and we 
started to dig. 

The sand piled up and made the 
castle big. 

Tulips are beautiful and I love 
them  

Spring sung to me  
and it told me in its song 

To love the tulips the rest of 
my life 

Whenever the spring calls to 
me 

I let the words come to me 
And when I am sad the spring 

sun cheers me up 
Just like the tulips that are so 

bright and beautiful   
 

 No more winter coats, we 

work on cleaning our boat. 

Hibernation is done, let them 

have fun. We spend long days 

fishing at the sea, we jump, 

hop, and skip – Yippee! 

Planting flowers so they will 

grow, it feels like winter was 

long ago. 

        Spring Poetry        

 

1st Place Winner – AJ Teixeira (Grade 2) 

2nd Place Winner – Connor Anderson (Grade 1) 

3rd Place Winner – Clara Serraro (Grade K) 
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When it is time for Spring, all the 
little birdies sing. Different 
looming flowers take many, many 
hours. All the different colors are 
prettier than the others. When 
the wind blows on my face, I feel 
I’m in my own place. The trees 
begin to grow their leaves and the 
leaves are so pretty on the trees. 
It rains a lot in Spring, so an 
umbrella is something you should 
bring. And Easter is something not 
to forget because there are lots of 
eggs to get. I like to play with my 
friends because the fun never 
ends. It is sometimes warm in 
Spring, when all the little birdies 

sing. 

Spring Poetry    Grades 3 - 5   Winners 

 
 
 

Godõs love is caring and 
always sharing. Godõs love is 

kind and always on my 
mind. We should shine like 

his heart is mine.  

 

Oh, how I love the beach.  
When the sand hits your feet and the 
waves sound very neat.  
Oh, how I love the beach.  
When the wind blows in your face and 
the water goes  deeper than your waist!  
Oh, how I love the beach.  
When you meet new friends and the 
fun never ends!  
 

2nd Place winner – Gracie Smith (Grade 4) 

3rd Place winner – Nick Quaratella (Grade 3)  

1st Place Winner – Lauren Vossler (Grade 5) 

 



 
      
  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

Winter’s chill of death has passed 
and it is finally spring at last 

the cold brisk air is now warm 
and now beautiful gardens can form 

the snow and ice are gone 
so when we get up at the crack of dawn 

all we see is a variety of flowers 
that we swear we could marvel at for hours 

the animals are awake 
and instead of a sheet of ice we see a river or lake 

we see nature give 
to all the creatures who wish to live 

we see the bright blue sky 
and in it birds that fly 

we look around 
and see a mural of flowers on the ground 

for people above to see 
nature’s true beauty 
the sun shines bright 

as little children fly their kite 
the sun has heated the earth 

to show that it is now the season of rebirth 
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Birds take flight,  
The sun shines bright. 

Rain puddles and rain drops, 
A bird sings and a frog hops. 

Dawn comes and evening passes, 
Birds fly by in very great masses. 

Stars dominate the nights,  
And flowers grow to new heights. 

The smell of roses greets our noses, 
As we water our lawns with watering 

hoses. 
Children are playing, 

And the warm days are staying. 
The days become longer, 

And the new life becomes stronger. 
Because now it is spring,  

And finally we can all sing. 

Spring Poetry    Grades 6-8   Winners 
 

Stand up for animals 
By Erica Cunningham 

 
Chloe Babcock, Marcella Hamm, and I are 
all in Girl Scouts together and we decided 
that we would do our Bronze Award 
project together. To earn the Bronze 
Award , we had to plan a service project to 
address a need in our community. We 
decided that we would help out our local 
animal shelter Stand Up For Animals in 
Westerly, RI. We asked the school to 
donate things that was on their “wish list” 
of things that they needed for the animals. 
We ended up getting two big bins worth of 

donations and they were so thankful! 

Annual art show is successful once again 
By Ryan Kelly 

  
 This year’s annual art show was held 
at the Artist’s Cooperative Gallery in 
Westerly. It consisted of art from grades 
four to eight. On April 23rd I had the 
chance to go to the show and see all of the 
art as well as many others. Although it may 
not have been the biggest space out art 
teacher, Caitlin Olsen, made the best of it. 
At first I was greeted by Mrs. Olsen and I 
then was escorted to the SMS gallery. 
Lastly, I was offered refreshments. Overall 
I would say this was a huge success and 

that everyone did a great job. 

 

1st Place Winner – Anne Drago (Grade 7) 
2nd Place Winner – Meghan Steele (Grade 7) 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School Newspaper Page 5 of 7 

The reviews are in! ï Reviews by Erica Cunningham and Presley Smith 

Matilda 
Presley Smith 

 The book I decided to review is an 
exciting one- Matilda, by Roald Dahl! Matilda 
tries to be very independent and stand up for 
herself against her parents. They think she 
does not know much and she tries to show that 
she knows more than them. To find out how 
Matilda gets back at her parents and show 
them what she knows you will have to read 
the book! I recommend this book for grades 3 
and above. I think Matilda was a funny, 
amazing and enjoyable book to read! I give 
Matilda 5 out of 5 stars! 
 
 

 

Students perform the play, 
The Little Mermaid Jr. 

By Erica Cunningham 
 On May 19th and May 20th students put on the play, The Little Mermaid Junior. They performed it 
at the Stonington High School. The play was put on by Scrapbook Theatre. The director’s name was 
Antonella. The play was open to all grades and we had many students participate from all grades. Some 
of the main characters are Hazel Allik who was playing Ariel, Brielle Wright who was playing Ursula, 
Roan Doyle who was playing Prince Eric, and Meredith Wanta who was playing Sebastian. Doing the play 
was a lot of fun and we hope to do it next year!  Congratulations and thank you to everyone who made 
the play such a great success! 
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Students enjoy a luncheon with their grandparents 
By John Cunningham 

 It is a tradition at St. Michael School for the eighth grade class to have a luncheon with 
their grandparents. This event brings together young and old as they have the chance to enjoy 
a nice lunch with their family members. This year’s luncheon was held on April 28 at St. Mary’s 
and there were a large number of grandparents in attendance. Mrs. Ventressca came back to 
help with decorations and the event was catered. Seventh graders were waiters and waitresses 
at the event as they served the eighth graders and their grandparents. The grandparent’s 
luncheon of the many great traditions at St. Michael School and it is certainly a valued one.  

 

My chorus experience 
By Presley Smith 

In the SMS chorus I have fun singing and 
performing with my friends. For me, singing 
with the SMS chorus is an honor. I feel as if I get 
a whole new perspective of the Mass. Being 
able to participate in Mass is amazing and 
makes me feel closer to God, Jesus and my 
friends I participate with. Mrs. Tebbetts is an 
amazing and wonderful chorus teacher and our 
school is lucky to have her. If you enjoy singing, 
music, Mass or if you want to try something 

new; consider joining the SMS choir next year. 

 

Eighth graders take annual trip to 
Boston 

By Ryan Kelly 
 On May ninth the eighth graders at 
St. Michael School went on a trip to 
Boston. To get to Boston, first, we had to 
raise the money by collecting dues from 
the eighth grade and by holding various 
fundraisers. We left at 7:45am and 
traveled there on a coach bus. When we 
got to Boston our first stop was Fenway 
Park! We toured the stadium saw the 
different balls and bats that players on 
the Red Sox team actually hit and used! 
Then we went to Quincy Market for 
lunch. After that we went to the Tea 
Party Museum and learned a whole bunch 
of facts about it. We even got to throw 
tea into the harbor off one of the boats! 
After that we went to the Hard Rock Cafe 
for dinner. Lastly we took a sunset cruise 
on the Boston Harbor, which included 
seeing and hearing cannons blast from 
the USS Constitution and getting a great 
view of the sky line. All in all, I would say 
this was definitely one of the best field 

trips I have ever been on.  

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


